O

Prince George's County, Maryland
Inter-Office Memorandum

Office of Law

MEMORANDUM

DATE: February 28, 2020
TO: Robert J. Williams, Jr., Council Administrator
THRU: Howard W. Stone, Director

Lochelle Ferguson, Administrative Aide

Government Operations Fiscal Policy (GORP)
THRU: Rhonda L. Weaver, County Attorney (j@
THRU: Joseph C. Ruddy, Deputy County Attorney 9@/& ;
FROM: Sakinda L. Skinner, Associate County Attorney
RE: CB-3-2020 Healthy Food Priority Area Grocery Store Incentives

The Office of Law has reviewed the above referenced proposed bill (prior to the
submission before the GOFP Committee Meeting) and finds it to be in proper legal form and
legally sufficient with no legal impediments, with the exception of Section 10-235.26(a)(3) of
the proposed bill.

The Office of Law recommends adding “any comments from municipal governments, if
applicable,” after (a)(3)(iii) of the proposed bill. By doing this, the proposed bill is consistent
with the healthy food priority area tax credit factors as outlined in Section 9-318 of the Tax-
Property Article of the Annotated Code of Maryland.



